De La Salle College NEWTOWN, WATERFORD, IRELAND

Telephone: (051) 875294 Fax: (051) 841321



Coláiste De La Salle BAILE NUA, PORT LÁIRGE, ÉIRE

E-mail: admin@delasallewaterford.ie
Website:www.delasallewaterford.com

Agreed Report Board of Management Meeting 20th October 2016

The Chair opened the meeting with a prayer.

Correspondence

- Leave requests were considered and approved
- The Saturday Polish School will not commence until the 2017-2018 academic year
- Request for a No Uniform Day in November for a student raising funds for The Hope Foundation school immersion project was approved
- Request for a No Uniform Day in aid of Pieta House, as part of LCA2 students Social Education Key Task, to take place in November was approved to take place after Christmas

Finance

- The Finance Sub-Committee met on 19th October
- Budget 2016-2017 was redrafted taking account of recent financial changes. This budget was approved ty the Board
- Request with detailed proposal from WELC to place international students in DLS for term or academic year at an agreed contribution was recommended to the Board and approved
- Cost of games buses and correspondence from teachers was considered and a reply has been prepared

The Principal updated the Board on the following;

- All recent activities and entries in sport, choral, subject / academic and other activities and competitions
- Junior Cert Results 2016
- Mentoring "Buddy System" for 1st Year students
- Incidental Inspection on 19th September
- Open Night for 1st Year 2017-2018. 206 applications have been received
- TY information evening for parents of current TY students
- 1st Year Coffee Mornings for parents
- The canonisation of Br Solomon and the prayer services that took place in the College to mark the occasion
- In relation to teaching and learning, the Management team and two teachers are participating in Forbairt and will be looking at ways to make the transition from Junior Cycle to Senior Cycle easier for students

All involved in the above were congratulated and staff members involved are thanked for their time an effort put in to extra-curricular activities at the College

Margaret Betts Secretary to the Board of Management